
MINUTES OF MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 15, 2011 
 
 

Roll call:   
  Present: David Boynton, Jed Carter, Tom Charles, Alan Eitner, Cliff Kimball, Brenda          
Kleber, Charles Marra and Todd McPeek. 
  Absent: Sue Mattos and Clare Saalfield 
 
Approval of minutes: Motion was made by Charles, seconded by Marra to accept the 
minutes of June 9, 2011. All approved except Boynton who abstained. 
 
Treasurers report-accepted 
 
Correspondence: 
 a.   Thank you note from Jessica Nardone for scholarship 
 b.   Windsor Soil Re: Infield mix 
 c.   No. Warren LP girls soccer Re: request for sponsorship support 
 
Report of Standing Committees: 
 Ballfield-it was decided that we would now make the Rydell field into a little 
league baseball field. Jed Carter will supervisor this project. 
 Piano-piano is working great after it was tuned. 
 Basketball-registration form will go out next week. Jed and Cliff will sit at school 
for back to school night to hand out registrations. Fees will have to be increased to 
offset the cost of using the Presbyterian camp, referees, coach’s shirts, better trophies 
and medallions for clinic children. The camp gym will be used for 3 months for grades 5 
and above as the school gym can’t be used as the other teams will not play in the 
school gym as they feel it is too dangerous. Top soil is needed for the outside basketball 
court as it was washed away during the storm. 
 Aerobics-complaint has been received about using the outside port-a-john 
 Advertising-signs for the fence. Charlie will make calls. 
 Soccer-Blairstown is looking into playing other towns and since Frelinghuysen 
has to play coed there may not be any other teams to play next year. 
 Softball-fall ball has started. There will be 6 weeks of double headers. Infield mix 
is needed for the field. 
 Concession Stand-help is needed. We will try to get people to help at back to 
school night. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Gloria Murphy asked that someone take over the moving night. Everyone thought that 
since Gloria does such a great job she should continue. 
 
Fingerprinting update-on hold 
 
Walking trail is on hold due to high level of water on field. 



 
 
 
New Business:  
 
A policy will be made by Tom Charles for late sign ups. This policy which takes effect at 
this time will not allow participations to sign up after the due date. 
The annual hay ride will be held on October 29, 2011 at the Town Hall. Hot dogs, 
donuts and cider will be served. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
       Brenda J. Kleber, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


